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The gospel is the power of God for salvation to everyone who believes (Romans 

1:16). In order to carry out the great commission of the Lord (Matthew 28:19-20), 

we need brethren who can speak the language of nations where the gospel is to be 

proclaimed. The top three languages spoken in the world are Mandarin Chinese, 

Spanish, and English, which comprises 23% of the world’s population.  

We appreciate the vision of World Video Bible School (WVBS), which started the 

work of the Lord 35 years ago to serve the English-speaking people around the 

world. This Lord’s work was extended to the Chinese-speaking world four years 

ago when the Chinese Bible School work began. Yolanda and I are so blessed to be 

part of it to serve Chinese-speaking people around the world. It is the best job of 

our life. May our work bear fruit among the Chinese-speaking world and God be 

glorified.  

It is even more exciting that the Lord’s work is extending to the Hispanic world. 

Brother Marlon Retana and his wife Jacky, from Panama, have initiated the work of 

the Spanish Online Bible School. They came to WVBS on April 20 to record the 

first course video lessons for the Book of Genesis. A few of topical video lessons 

will be produced by May 22 when they leave for other places in the States before 

returning back to Panama. We pray for their transition from Panama to Texas in the 

near future. Please pray for them and for their work. For more information please 

contact WVBS.  

The Chinese translation of the book, Searching for Truth by John Moore, was done 

at the end of last year. We are in the process of incorporating the Chinese text to 

replace the English text and changing the photos and graphics for the book to make 

it more oriental looking. We are so excited that the first five chapters have been 

completed. The sixth and final chapter is ongoing. Many thanks to brother Chin 

Yong in Malaysia. He did a wonderful job in putting all the text and graphics 

together and selecting the appropriate photos suitable for Chinese readers.  

Months ago, when brother Kyle Butt from Apologetics Press asked WVBS if 

anyone can finish translating his book, How do You Know God is Real in Chinese, I 

reviewed and revised the six chapters previously translated in Chinese and 

completed translating the remaining seven chapters of the book. Two brethren in 

China are proofreading the Chinese translation. One of them was so excited that she 

would like to have the book read by her husband and daughter, hoping they will be 

convinced that God is real and Christianity is the true religion for mankind. We 

hope this book will produce much good for the Kingdom of the Lord. 

  All the online Chinese video views in April 2021 were over 8,000.    


